GEORGER COUNTY MARYLAND

THE PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

Office of Audits and Investigations

March 1, 2016

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Robert J. Williams, Jr. Council Administrator

William M. Hunt

Deputy Council Administrator

THRU:

David H. Van Dyke

County Auditor

FROM:

Inez N. Claggett

Legislative Auditor

RE:

Fiscal Impact Statement

CB-6-2016 Swimming Pools

Pursuant to your request, we have reviewed CB-6-2016 to estimate its fiscal impact on Prince George's County, Maryland.

CB-6-2016 amends the Prince George's County Code (the "Code") to bring compliance with State standards providing more stringent safety regulations for hotel and motel pools with a water surface area of under 2,500 square feet within the County.

The County's Health Officer has the authority to inspect the operation of pools and spas within the County. Strengthening the standards governing operation of pools and spas within the County should not increase the normal work load of the County Health Officer. Additional resources should not be needed to enforce the regulations proposed in CB-6-2016.

Enactment of CB-6-2016 should not have a negative fiscal impact on the County.

If you require additional information, or have questions about this fiscal impact statement, please call me.